THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
AGENDA
Meeting of March 3, 2022
Approval of Minutes from February 3, 2022 meeting
Public Comment:  
Field Operations Report 

· Review monthly field report for February.
· New Skid Steer and equipment trailer received and the old skid steer/equipment trailer have been listed on Muni-Bid with a bids to be received by March 18th.
· PLC Replacement work at the Chartiers Creek Pump Station was performed by KLH Engineers. Some additional modifications are required.

· Need for installation of a backflow preventor at 101 Pinewood Drive.

· Kevin Scott met with field personnel to update process for collection and internal management of GPS points obtained by MATSF field personnel as part of Time-of-Sale and Occupancy lateral inspections.

· Information was submitted to ALCOSAN including flow monitoring data for all MATSF flow meters in 2021 along with updated GIS related information. 
· ACHD inspected all 3 pump stations on February 18th and provided a compliance letter certifying no violations.

Administrative Report: 

· Initial delinquency notices mailed out to 367 customers plus copies to owners on January 27th.  As of 2/28/22, approximately 123 customers have not paid their delinquent amount. Door postings will be scheduled for mid-March.  Water shut off can not be done until at least April 1st.
· A new financial assistance grant program (LIWAP) is now available to qualifying customers from the Pa Department of Human Services.  The Office Manager applied for a vendor number for MATSF in order for payments to be made on behalf of income eligible customers that are in jeopardy of water shut-off.  MATSF office personnel have been in contact with several customers to encourage their consideration for application for these funds.  As of 2/28/2022, 4 customers have been approved by this program for a total dollar amount of approximately $2,000.  This is in addition to the ALCOSAN Clean Water Grant Program (administered through Dollar Energy) that allows for $40 per quarter to be paid toward customers with the same qualifying income requirement of the LIWAP grant program.  Information on both of these programs are posted on the MATSF website. 

· Alcosan Lumpsum Reimbursement check was received in the amount of $21,992.31 for 2021. 
· Consideration for check signature stamps for Board members 
· Continued discussion on status of review of active liens. 
· Updated sanitary sewer construction specification and details have been posted on the MATSF website.  
· Variances associated with an updated version of the proposed apartment complex along Oakridge Road was approved by the Zoning Hearing Board.  Presumably, detailed plan will be submitted to the South Fayette Township Planning Commission in the near future.
Engineer’s Report 
· Hastings 
· Stonegate Development
· Fryes Lane Sewer Extension design status – request authorization to proceed with required permits and easement drawings.
· PLC Replacement work at the Chartiers Creek Pump Station
Solicitor’s Report:    
Old Business:   
New Business:  
Discuss potential grant applications for the Fryes Lane/Battleridge Road sanitary sewer extension project.
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

· Nick Goettman and John Alan Kosky will be attending the PMAA  Authority Board member/Manager training session on Friday, March 18th at the DoubleTree Hilton in Cranberry Township.  
· Managing Director is actively participating in monthly 3RWW meetings at Greentree Borough pertaining to municipal Consent Order compliance.
· PWEA Conference for operators to be held in State College June 5-8, 2022.
Approval of Bills: 


Payment of Bills – February 2022
Financial Statements:
Executive Session 

Adjournment

